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Council Highlights 

December 2, 2021 Council Meeting   
 

• Council held a public meeting on the proposed changes to the Building Fees for the 
Municipality.  No public comments were received. 

• Council received a delegation from Strategy Corporation regarding the Elgin County 
Roads Maintenance Agreement. 

• Council received a delegation from Lower Thames Valley Conservation Authority 
regarding the 2022 Budget and Bill 229 Phase 1 updates. 

• Council approved the Municipal Office Closure from noon on December 24, 
reopening at 8:30 am on Monday January 3, 2022. 

• Council approved the transfer of a portion of the Employment Insurance Savings to 
the full-time staff as required by Employment Insurance Act. 

• Council approved the carrying forward of Capital Projects not yet completed in the 
2021 Budget Year to the 2022 Budget Year. 

• Council direct staff to proceed with having L360 Architecture proceed with the 
conceptual design of the Old Town Hall reconstruction project, to be able to have 
drawing and information to present to the public at future public input meetings on 
this proposed project 

• Council approved the updated Organizational Chart. 
• Council supported the resolution of the Town of Georgina regarding working with the 

Province to find a way to recycle agricultural silage wrap and twine. 
• Council supported a resolution from a number of municipalities requesting increased  

funding for rural infrastructure. 
• Council agreed to have a staff, Council and Legion working group to come up with 

ideas for a Community Project sponsored by the Rodney Legion. 
• Council directed staff to send a letter to the Port Glasgow Yacht Club expressing 

their disappointment in the tree removal at the Marina and request a remediation 
plan for that are to prevent future erosion in that area.  


